Minutes of the meeting of Axminster Community Enterprise, held at the Pippins Centre on Monday 27th June 2016
Present:  ACE Steering Group members: Andrew Moulding, Thelma Collier, Keith Barnard, Andrew Thomas, Jeremy Walden, Ian Hall, Brian Watson, Hilary Kirkcaldie (Town Clerk for Axminster Town Council), 

2.  Apologies

Alan Styles, Tim Leat, Tim Spurway (EDDC NP Officer) 
3.  Minutes of meeting held on 23rd May 2016 

These were agreed as a true record.

4.  Contract arrangements

Plan- et 
All OK. 

Timetable
All agreed 
5.  Grant spend / future budget / new grants and support programme application

Liz will let us know when to apply for further funding and what we can apply for, including the Strategic Environment Assessment. 
6.  a) Meeting with Liz Bourne on 21st June 
We appear to be on track. Next meeting with Liz Bourne will be Wednesday 20th July at 10.00 am, with Tim Spurway, Thelma, Andrew and Hilary to look at Policies.
7.  Themed Groups 
Discussions will be brokered through Tim Spurway

8. Housing Needs Survey
Aggie has reported a greater than 25% response, which is excellent. There was some criticism regarding the “brown envelopes” which may have been binned! Apparently ITV have shown some interest in the survey and how we engaged with young people. Particular thanks to Aggie and Ian Hall. 
9. Crown Estate / Persimmon
Ed Freeman (EDDC Planning Lead) had reported that he had not heard anything more since they were advised of Persimmon’s consultation in May. They are contacting both Persimmon and Crown Estates to find out their current positions and if appropriate offer a joint meeting to move things forward. We must hold the line and work together on a shared masterplan and Ed’s sense is that Persimmon are still not signed up to that and will pursue their own applications.
10. Transport Issues Report – Graham, Thelma, Hilary and Andrew were meeting Richard Hudson on 28th June to finalise the report. Issues relating to the Hunters Lodge Junction needed to be added in.
11. Web-site / Photographs
Andrew is now drip-feeding documents to Steve Willey in order to populate the web-site. We will be incorporating a large range of photographs, including “old Axminster” photographs which will set the scene and attract attention. (Jamie Love may have some – Andrew will enquire)
12. Updates
a)  George Hotel

Ian Styles’ ideas will be considered by Richard Cohen at EDDC. 
b) Millwey Rise Community Hall

Ian Hall reported that the Housing Review Board is looking into the possibility of a Community Hall near the entrance to the old football field, with the playground by the shops relocated. There may also be a re-arrangement of allotments with alternative allotments at St Andrew Drive
c) Self Build / Starter Homes
The Housing Needs Survey will provide us with the necessary information.
d)  Pippins Access

Andrew is in contact with NPS
13. Next steps
Andrew, Thelma and Hilary will be meeting Liz Bourne and Tim Spurway on 20th July to look at policies.
14. AOB
None
15. Date of next meeting

Monday 15th August 2016 at 7.00 pm at Pippins
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